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Pi Brothers Work Diligently
To Attract Rushees

I know it’s been quite a while since you’ve experienced the
thrill of a Sunday afternoon smoker or a Monday night rush
dinner, but I just thought I’d let you know how things are going
this year in the Pi-house in terms of rush. For starters, there have
been some drastic changes made regarding the policies of frater-
nity rush in the last few years, the most crippling of which has
been the new policy of a dry rush. The drinking age has been
changed to 21 in New York, making three-quarters of the stu-
dents at Cornell under the legal drinking age. Whereas three
years ago most freshmen were able to drink legally, now most stu-
dents are not of age until their second semester, junior year, or
even senior year. As a result, the fraternal system has adopted the
state’s policy regarding the consumption of alcohol, and
fraternities are now expected not only to check for proof of age at
all parties, but also to be sure that alcohol (yes, even beer) is not
allowed to be served to any rushees. . . . : o

What all of this means is that I am constantly looking for new
ways to attract freshmen to Sigma Pi. Although the Pi-house is
not one of those houses that attracts new members by its physical
structure, our neophyte class has been working hard all year to
get the house in shape for rush. More importantly, however, we
have been working to show the freshmen that the brotherhood of
Sigma Pi is a strong one. We have had a large number of members
attend our smokers, dinners, and other rush events.

For our first smoker, we had just under 100 freshmen and
sophomores show up to take a tour of the house. As usual, “bobs”’
and soda helped to make the afternoon go by quickly. The very
next day, we had our first rush event, Monday Night Football
(scabs of course). Rush dinners started the week after the first
smoker, and Dolly is keeping busy cooking for 60 brothers and 20
rushees every Monday, Tuesday, and Thursday night.

In the next few months I have many events scheduled such as
bowling at Ides with Pi Phi sorority, tailgates, and, of course,
“booey mongers.”” By our second smoker we intend to have
around 250 rushees to look at. From this group we hope to obtain
at least 25-30 pledges. I know there are at least that many poten-
tial Pi-men out there; in a few months we’ll know for sure.

Mush Braunstein ’89
Rush Chairman

Mr. John Christoforo *77 and his wife enjoy the Homecoming
dinner and festivities.

Chapter Strives For Stable Ground

As you may or may not already know, our financial position is
not very stable. This, however, is not due to our own current
accounts receivable, but to a couple of other factors. Our current
bills, with a few exceptions, are being fully paid. However, this
just isn’t enough money to cover all of our expenses. Currently,
there are only 67 active members in the Mu Chapter. There is
simply no way that we can put the burden of major improve-
ments on these 67 people. We are able to keep the house running
in decent financial shape, but the physical condition of the
house, basically due to time, needs care.

I informed many of you this summer that by collecting old
alumni accounts receivable we would be in much better shape. In
case many of you were not aware over the summer I sent out
letters to over 40 alumni who have outstanding bills totaling
over $30,000. With this money alone, we would be able to conduct
significant repairs to the house. Following the mailing of this
letter we heard from about 30 per cent of this group.

We are going to call all of the alumni from whom we have not
heard. This process will cost the house even more money, so we
ask those alumni to contact us so that the situation can be
resolved. If, after this procedure, there is still a significant
amount of money out there, we will be forced to turn to a credit
collection agency. We sincerely hope that we aren’t forced to this
action, but the house has troubles, and we feel that it is important
to solve them.

It was only four years ago that the house almost went under.
We have fought our way back to shaky ground, but our goal is to
gain stable, if not prosperous, ground. We are trying to increase
the membership and better our maintenance procedures. We ask
that you do your part and pay any outstanding bills or make a
donation, and we thank you if you already have. Every little bit
helps.

Bob Pearl ’88
Treasurer

Elections At Homecoming

‘Mu Alumni Board
Rick Rego '82 — 212/308-0610 — Re-elect
Ford Fay '82 — 716/475-8019 — Remaining
Dennis Ehrenberger '83 — 216/494-4103 — Remaining
Gil Barker ’51 — 518/585-6705 — New
Nick Reitenbach '56 — 212/661-2400 — New

Late-Summer Contributors To
1986-’87 Donor Roll

In early August we tabulated a list of Sigma Pi alumni who
had made contributions during our 1986-’87 operating year,
which runs from September 1 thru August 31. Those names were
published in an honor roll with our first mailing this fall.

Following the tabulation of that honor roll we received addi-
tional gifts from the brothers listed below. These were credited to
the 1986-'87 year. We want to express our appreciation to these
brothers. Your help means a great a deal to Sigma Pi.

Frederick J. Bassette '76
Benjamin Blackburn ’29
Thomas L. Chapple *70
William E. Ford '73
Richard G. Frey '62
Howard Goldfarb ’83

Blake A. Kemper 76
Walter L. Knox III ’71
John C. Perrollaz '54
Andrew P. Robbins ’85
Lawrence A. Vranka Jr. '85
Arthur E. White ’66




PAGE FOUR

THE MUSE

Even More Sigma Pi
Alumni Write

An account manager for Exxon Chemical, GLENN A. MAZ-
ZAMARQO ’77 boasts, “‘Our first child was born on Christmas Eve
1986.” Noting that several Pi-men keep in touch and compare
notes on the births of their children, Mazz reports that three other
alumni from the class of *77 have had children since June 1986:
CHARLES CLARK ’77, CRAIG F. BINETTI 77, and CHRIS ]J.
GARAVENTE ’77. Send greetings to Mazz at 506 Breck Court,
Benicia, CA 94510.

Environmental engineer MARK BARMASSE ’78 reports an
address of 136 Hog Hill Rd., East Hampton, CT 06424.

Congratulations to JOHN J. HAGGERTY °78 on the birth of
his first daughter (Aislinn Brooke Haggerty) on March 25, 1987.
He pens, “Further indication that after years on the move we
have found a home in the Boston area.” Hags works as an area
relations manager for General Electric, and his wife, Robin, has a
legal practice. Send them best wishes at 45 Beach St., Foxboro,
MA 02085. “We’d love to hear from other Boston area alums.”

TODD P. HASSELBECK 78 reports an address of 266
Wethersfield St., Rowley, MA 01969—telephone: 617/948-2783
(home), 617/465-1902 (work). The director -of North American
marketing and sales for Standard Telephones & Cables-Australia,
Todd informs us that after graduation he joined I'TT, and in 1981
he moved to Australia to start a new ITT division to sell and
support business communications systems. ‘“The two-year
assignment easily stretched to nearly six, as life in Sydney, Aus-
tralia, is nothing short of fantastic.”” He adds that while he was in
Australia, he had two visits from CHARLES CLARK ’77 and
wife Marie, but that WAYNE S. BUDER °’79 visited him in
Australia one month after he returned to the U.S. Todd, wife
Barbara, and their two children are now living in New England,
and he is working to import Australian “high-technology prod-
ucts” to North America. “Any Pi-men interested in selling
telecommunications, computer, or software products ‘down
under,’ please give me a call.” He also requests, ‘““Tell Dolly that
Barbie sends a hug, and I was very sorry I could not come to his
bash.”

Advertising executive WAYNE S. BUDER 79 (1700 Beach St.,
#206, San Francisco, CA 94123) pens, “After two-and-a-half years
as account supervisor on Clorox Corporation business, I was
assigned as supervisor on Chevron Corporation, a $40 million
account.”’ Over the Fourth of July, Wayne saw TODD P. HAS-
SELBECK 78, CHARLES CLARK 77, and MARK A. SULLI-
VAN ’77. He reports that he has also seen Maura and LARRY W.
BARSTOW °79, who have a baby girl, and DAVID C. D’OR-
LANDO ’76, who has received a promotion.

Writes CURTIS A. QUANTZ °79, “We see and sail with
WAYNE S. BUDER ’79 regularly, and, with the recent additions
of MARK D. SHERWIN ’80 and STEVEN M. ROSENZWEIG
’79, the San Francisco Bay Area contingent is growing.” Greet
“C.Q.” at 3486 Cooper Dr., Santa Clara, CA 95051.

Happily employed in Boston as the director of marketing for
the American Management Company, RANDALL J. OTTIN-
GER ’80 shares with us that he is playing and winning tennis
tournaments. He adds that he has seen ANTHONY R. McMAN-
US ’80. Get in touch with Randy at 23 Temple St., Apt. #5,
Boston, MA 02114.

DOUGLAS F. UYENO 80 reports that since he moved to San
Francisco three years ago, he has run into WAYNE S. BUDER 79,

DAVID A. SMITH 82, and BRADFORD L. CROOKE ’81. “I
also-saw ROBERT J. M. PRATT ’82 at a Cayuga’s Waiters
reunion in Bonaire last winter. He’s doing well at Westin-
Calgary and is happily married to an English sweetheart named
Nicole.” Send mail to Doug at 625 Scott, Apt. #504, San Fran-
cisco, CA 94117.

In April 1987 landscape architect GARY S. DERCK ’81
penned the following: “Still hanging loose with my toes in the
sand. Had to buy a bigger house to accommodate the ‘ziggy poo’
alumni who get that regular hankering for spring break mad-
ness. Recent guests included ‘Bossy,” ‘Brownie,’” ‘Crookie,” “T.C.,’
‘Babes,” Garr, Hawes, ‘Leaper,” Ruocco, Sacco, Sherwin, and
other villains wanted in several states of confusion.”” “Derckage”
continued, “I’'m getting married in June to Pam, a PhD psychol-
ogy major who has adopted me as her thesis project.” Drop Gary
a line at 820 SE Ninth St., Ft. Lauderdale, FL. 33316.

HOWARD J. GORDON 81 reports a new address of 555
North Ave., Apt. #5D, Ft. Lee, NJ 07024.

Physician JON R. ZIRN ’81 informs us that he began his
residency in internal medicine at the New York Hospital-Cornell
Medical Center on June 21, 1987. Send words of encouragement
to Jon at 1303 York Ave., Apt. #4H, New York, NY 10021.

An attorney of maritime law, KURT E. BOSSHARDT ’83
shares with us that he and Alexa celebrated their fifth wedding
anniversary on June 19. Send best wishes to them at 215 12th St.,
New Orleans, LA 70124.

Surgery resident MICHAEL A. FEIERTAS ’83 (1111 Crandon
Blvd., #C406, Key Biscayne, FL. 33149) writes, “‘On May 10, Moth-
er's Day, JOHN S. SCHOR ’83 and I graduated from the Univer-
sity of Miami Medical School. Two more ‘ziggy poo’
doctors—can you believe it? We're both training in surgery, John
at the University of Miami and me at NYU.”

Working for the Peace Corps, STEFAN NACHUK 85 reports,
“I live in a sleepy village of 180 souls, near the border of Guinea-
Bissan. I've been here about 19 months now, and I'm starting to
wonder what it’s like to live in a country where everybody speaks
one language. (Senegal has seven.) I can’t say that I'm working
for an investment bank (There are none.) or play golf (none of
that either), but that gives me all the more time to talk about
crops and weather and drink tea and watch the world go by.”” He
continues, “I'll be leaving on vacation soon and will meet up
(after traveling through Malo, Niger, and Benin) with Brother
GARY M. WILDER 86 in Lome, Togo, in late October. He’s
doing about the same thing I am and says that he hopes to
complete five new wells this year.” Write to Stefan at B.P. 47,
Kolda, SENEGAL (WEST AFRICA).

“The life of a nomad continues,” pens ANDREW P. ROB-
BINS ’85. Andy reports that he now receives mail at 306 Haver-
knoll Dr., Rochester, NY 14606.

DECEASED

We regret to report the death of the following alumni:

CLARENCE F. ACKERKNECHT 19, January 1, 1987
ROBERT N. CHAMBERLIN, May 9, 1987
DEAN D. CRANDALL ’22, May 8, 1986
KENNETH K. HACKATHORN ’23
NORMAN C. KIDDER 21, July 14, 1987
CLAIR C. McCELHENY 29, January 5, 1987
LELAND R. POST ’23, September 2, 1986
EDWIN C. ROSEBERRY 29, December 22, 1985
ANDREW C. WINTRINGHAM 19, February 10, 1987




